WG/IG Updates



- 1. Metadata Interest Group
- 2. Component Maintenance Working Group
- 3. Repository Managers Interest Group
- 4. Newspapers Interest Group
- 5. Marketing Working Group
- **6. Fundraising Working Group**
- 7. Geo Predicates Working Group
- 8. User Experience Interest Group

Metadata Interest Group



Chair(s):

Nora Egloff and Anna Goslen (incoming); Julie Hardesty and Ruth Tillman (outgoing)

Regular Meeting Time: 4th Tuesday of the month (watch for possible time change)

Slack: #metadata

Wiki: https://wiki.duraspace.org/display/samvera/Samvera+Metadata+Interest+Group

Activities since last Connect

- MODS to RDF Mapping Recommendation (Thanks, Eben English!)
- Samvera Community Vocabulary Manager (in the works)
- Machine-readable Metadata Modeling (M3) spec and examples
- Nora Egloff and Anna Goslen SMIG co-facilitators starting NOW!
 - Samvera Metadata Interest Group Meeting at Samvera Connect
 - Unconference session, Thursday, 4-5pm: http://sessions.samvera.org/sessions/121

Component Maintenance Working Group



Chair(s): Trey Pendragon

Regular Meeting Time: Every Friday, 3 PM PST

Slack: #component-maintenance

Activities since last Connect

- Promoted IIIF Manifest, Valkyrie
- Deprecated Solrizer, OM, Hydra gems.
- Updated everything to use CircleCI
- Updated Ruby/Rails compatibility on all components
- Technical Health Report: https://tinyurl.com/2019-technical-report
- Ending in three weeks seeking members and a new chair for Phase 4. CFP pre-written.

Repository Managers Interest Group



Chair(s): Moira Downey and Nabeela Jaffer

Regular Meeting Time: 1st Monday of the month, 1 pm EST

Slack: repo-managers

Activities since last Connect

- Discussion of common issues faced by the repo managers like embargo, UI issues
- Review of UI issues started by Oregon
- Review and commenting on the github tickets as needed
- Work on Hyrax 3.0.0 feature guide
- Still seeking interest in the Discoverability subgroup

Newspapers Interest Group



Chair(s): Eben English

Regular Meeting Time: First Thursday, 1 PM ET (bi-monthly)

Slack: #newspapers-ac

Activities since last Connect

- Reviewing progress of <u>NewspaperWorks</u> project
 - Requirements for 1.0 release
 - Documentation
- Intel sharing
 - IIIF Newspapers Community
 - Recent conferences
 - Local project progress

Marketing Working Group



Chair(s): Chris Awre

Regular Meeting Time: 11:30 ET, Wednesdays, every 2 weeks

Slack: #marketing_wg

Activities since last Connect

Wiki: https://wiki.duraspace.org/display/samvera/Samvera+Marketing+Working+Group

- SamveraFAQ: https://samvera.org/samvera-community-sourced-software/fag/
- Samvera leaflet:

https://wiki.duraspace.org/display/samvera/Publicity+and+marketing+materials

Samvera slide deck and template:

https://wiki.duraspace.org/display/samvera/Templates%2C+slides+and+logos+for+presentations+and+articles

.

Fundraising Working Group



Chair: Jon Dunn

Activities since last Connect

- Formed at the request of Partners to:
 - Make recommendations about seeking sponsorhip for Connect
 - Recommended trial. Five sponsors: EBSCO, Ubiquity Press, DCE, Notch8, RedHat
 - Make recommendations about how to manage fundraising in 2019
 - Recommendations adopted and implemented by WG: \$140k+ raised + \$20k from EBSCO
 - Make recommendations about seeking grant funding
 - Recommended to Partners an approach to the Sloan Foundation to seek guidance on how best to proceed.
 - Final report on wiki
 - Sunset or phase #2 for 2020?

Geo Predicates Working Group



Facilitator: John Huck

Regular Meeting Time: every 4th Monday, 3:00 pm ET

Slack: #geopredicate

Activities since last Connect

- WG meeting at geo4libcamp 2019 in February
- Completed several project tasks: Domain Model, Target Attributes, Resource Examples, and a major portion of the Environmental Scan
- Completed a draft of Vocabulary Alignment
- Now working to review and evaluate draft Vocabulary Alignment, complete Environmental Scan

Extending sunset period of WG to first quarter of 2020

User Experience Interest Group



Chair: Adam Arling

Regular Meeting Time: 3rd Tuesday of the month

Slack: #uxinterestgroup

Activities since last Connect

- UX Showcases
 - Oregon State's work categorizing/labeling Hyrax Github UI/UX issues
 - Notch 8's Hyku work extending brand customization in dashboard
 - Princeton's LUX design system approach

Future?

Re-thinking the UX Interest Group's goals / purpose...